 Bardsey Neighbourhood Plan Steering Committee 

Minutes 
Meeting held in Bardsey Village Hall  on Wednesday October 16th  2013 .
Present :-Mike Bosomworth (MB), Lyndsay Burns(LB),Jack Cairns (JC),Ian Frankland (IF), June Gallant (JG), Chris Sidle (CS), Ed Stentiford (ES) and Lance Tattersall (LT),
One observing landowner was also present. 

 Apologies:-Jane Ambrose (JA), Stephen Bucknell (SB) and Jane Ingham (JI). 

 Declarations of any Pecuniary and Other Interests. None. 
 Minutes of Meeting held on September 18th.  These were approved. 

 Housing Needs Survey –Printing and Distribution .CS reported that he had added an appendix approved by the SC and had improved the general appearance of the document, including making it more colourful. Some binding will be required. It was agreed that this should be of a heavy grade for the front and back covers like that of the Parish Plan. There was some discussion on the number of copies to be printed – 100 as agreed, or possibly 250 if the cost margin was not excessive. CS would make inquiries and would obtain quotations from Rigton Print, Deep Blue Digital and Write Design. Copies would also be available on e mail. A copy would be sent to IF for the web site. 
SHLAA Consultation Response from SC and Request from Cllr Tatman for reply to objections raised re Site 3363.The Chairman (ES) reported that he had asked LCC for the 2  comments on site 3363 agreed at the previous meeting to be incorrect to be deleted from the Council’s response .He  then  reported that the letter from the SC requested by GT, explaining its decisions,  had been posted that day. JC queried why this action had been taken in advance of the present meeting. He had expected to hear discussion on one sentence in the 4th paragraph of the letter (previously circulated to all SC members and approved by a large majority) with which he disagreed .After further discussion, CS showed JC the revised wording of this sentence, reflecting JC’s concerns, and JC approved the modification . The landowner asked for a copy of the letter sent to the Planners by the Chairman but was told he would have to get this from LCC. 
 Application for Funding. ES reported that he was still compiling a list of items for future expenditure by the SC. It was not possible to include the HNS or the Sustainable Appraisal but he was increasing the amount generally and was including technical support. 
 Communications – Next Flyer. CS considered the time for this had now arrived. It should include a reminder about the SHLAA proposals, results of the HNS ,and general thanks to residents for their support to date. A rough timetable for NP progress should also be included 
 Next Stages in drafting the Neighbourhood Plan- Report from Sub-Committee Meeting on October 7th.   A small group (ES, CS, JC and SB) had met and made a preliminary draft of items for inclusion and possible writers of each section. The final document, it was hoped, should be no longer that 30-40 pages and would have to go out to the village as a referendum. ES volunteered to deal with Village Assets and LB Planning. A list of the SHLAA sites should form an appendix                                                                                               Education was discussed. LT, who had met the Head Teacher recently, mentioned  the possibility that  the future of the primary school under the proposed new Trust status might be in abeyance at the time of writing the NP. IF suggested that reference to Secondary Education should be included and this was agreed.                                                           Health was also discussed. MB offered to write this but considered that it would be largely a statement of the status quo as proposed changes were unlikely to materialise. The Voluntary Care Service advertised in the Newsletter operated by a few generous individuals should  be included.                                                                                                                                                  IF will make a further attempt to interest surrounding villages in a joint meeting to agree future Transport needs of the area. 
It was agreed to have another Open Meeting at the end of February on the last weekend and if possible to have a display of the information available on the 2 previous weekends. A draft document should be produced in December and regular meetings of the drafting sub committee should be held before then. More expertise from other villagers might be required. 
LB mentioned that WI FI in one of the Halls could be useful at the Open Day. He is also to investigate a suggestion that there is a covenant on the Catholic Church  site. 
ES offered to circulate a list of topics for inclusion in the draft document and would ask for suggestions / volunteers for each section. 
 Question raised by Jack Cairns on Overview Approach to Sites in NP. JC explained that he felt it important that the SC should identify site(s) for the 55 wishing to downsize ,and suggested a possible none SHLAA site for the purpose. He feared that if no such sites were identified in the NP there would be no provision later for pursuing the idea ,and he was strongly in favour of any provision for older people being near to the ancient  core of the village. LB said that after completion of the NP the PC would take over the role of the SC. ES considered it necessary to wait until developers, noting the village need for smaller properties, came forward with suitable proposals. If nothing was forthcoming the PC could press for development along these lines. MB proposed that the village was presented with the results of the HNS at the Open Day and asked to identify sites for sheltered type housing  in what they considered the most favourable locations. This was agreed.  ES said that , though wishing to follow the generic approach adopted by Upper Eden, if there was a suitable scheme presented by the village for specific sites, the ideas could be incorporated into the NP at the eleventh hour.
. Report from Hook Norton, Oxfordshire, on alleged trampling on NP and Localism by Big Business and how this could affect Bardsey. IF reported on an issue raised by a Journalist  in the Sunday Times on 29/9/13. A large scale building plan by Taylor Woodrow for the Oxfordshire village had been rejected by both the Parish and the District Councils. Their objections had, however, been overridden and Taylor Wimpey allowed to build.  The conclusion drawn had been that Localism is a sham. The SC discussed whether this could happen in Bardsey but the consensus was that it was unlikely. Hook Norton had no NP in place and it was not known whether Cherwell District Council had a Unitary Development Plan in place, as LCC has. 
Next Meetings: Nov. 13 & December 11.                                     SC Oct. Mins. 
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